
St Josephõs  
Primary School 

Gayndah  
 
 
Dear parents, caregivers, staff and students, 

 

Welcome to Week 5 of the term and all that it offers this week. 

 

This Sunday is Pentecost Sunday ï the end of the Easter season. Pentecost began as a Jewish celebration of the wheat harvest in 

the late spring.  No specific date was set ï it took place when the harvest was ready. 

 

Gradually it became customary to celebrate the feast 50 days after the Passover. (The word Pentecost is Greek for 50th day) This 

gave it additional meaning.  Jewish scholars had calculated that when their ancestors left Egypt, they arrived at Mount Sinai 

approximately 50 days later.  It was there that God gave them the law and made a Covenant with them: ñI will be your God, and 

you will be my people.ò 

 

In this way, Pentecost became a time to celebrate the covenant that made them Godôs chosen people. 

 

Lukeôs description of the Spirit coming upon the disciples on the very day of this Jewish feast emphasises the understanding of Christianity as a ñnew 

covenantò. 

 

The Spirit empowers us in many different ways. 

 

Wisdom:  To accept my life from God and learn to grow through all that happens to me. 

Understanding: To listen, to think things through, to be able to put myself in othersô shoes. 

Counsel: To be able to give and take advice. 

Knowledge: To willingly learn about and develop my relationships with God and other people. 

Fortitude: To accept difficulties and challenges in my life willingly. 

Wonder and Awe: To be in awe and always surprised at the wonders God has done for me, and to fear letting God down. 

Piety:   To live lovingly in my family and in the family of God 

 

Mrs. Suze McGregor will celebrate the Sacrament of Confirmation at Mass on Sunday.  The children and families participating in the Parish Sacramental 

Program will take part in a retreat around confirmation after Mass from 10am ï 12pm.  Please keep these children in your prayers. 

 

NAPLAN/ASSESSMENT AND REPORTING: 
We pray for our Year 3 and 5 students, this week, who are undertaking the NAPLAN testing in the areas of Language 

Conventions, Writing, Reading and Numeracy. The following is taken from the NAPLAN Site:  

The National Assessment Program ï Literacy and Numeracy (NAPLAN) is an annual assessment for students in Years 

3, 5, 7 and 9. It has been an everyday part of the school calendar since 2008. 

Why do students do NAPLAN tests? NAPLAN is the measure through which governments, education authorities, 

schools, teachers and parents can determine whether or not young Australians are meeting important educational 

outcomes in literacy and numeracy. The tests provide parents and schools with an understanding of how individual 

students are performing at the time of the tests. They also provide schools, states and territories with information about 

how education programs are working and what areas need to be improved. NAPLAN tests are one aspect of a schoolôs 

assessment and reporting process; they do not replace the extensive ongoing assessments made by teachers about each studentôs performance. 

  

It is one test on one day out of your childôs 40 weeks of schooling in a year level.  

 

SCHOOL REPORTING 
The act of communicating information on student learning in differing forms for a variety of purposes:  
Report cards 

Assessment feedback 

Interviews and conversations 

Phone calls/emails 
 

Reporting is part of the cooperative relationship between school and teachers, students, parents/carers and the community 

and involves mutual responsibility, respect and trust.  

A school report is a summary statement that records the achievements of an individual at a point in time.  Teachers make a 

judgment based on their shared professional knowledge about how evidence in student work matches the achievement 

standards of the Australian Curriculum. 

 

Schools are required to twice ïyearly provide parents with plain language reports that: 

¶ Give an accurate and objective assessment of the studentôs progress and achievement 

¶ Include assessment of the student's achievement against national standards 

¶ Reported as a five-point scale 

 

Over the coming weeks, parents will be invited to share in a quality conversation with their childôs teacher, and increasingly with their child present (it is after 

allïtheir learning) to discuss their learning and progress. Report cards will be sent home in the last week of the term. 
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21st CENTURY LEARNING 

 
The advent of the 21 Century has presented a real challenge for schools to remain relevant today during the 

technological revolution. We have seen our world become increasingly diverse, globalized, complex and 

media saturated and now with the recent hacking into and hijacking company programs. 

Education, therefore cannot continue to be an extrapolation of the way we did things in the past. The students 

we educate today think and communicate in fundamentally different ways from any previous generation. They 

are born with an information technology gene and are neurologically wired differently from what we were 

when we went to school and the way we are today. They speak a sub-language of ñtechno-speakò and 

collaborate, connect and relate using a network of individualized digital tools. 

 

If schools continue to teach the way we have in the past, then we are preparing the children for a world that no longer exists. It is interesting that at long last 

our Politicians are beginning to recognize the need for schools to prepare the children for jobs and technologies that do not yet exist. 

The 21 Century has seen the convergence of technology, pedagogy and space. Teachers have changed their teaching paradigms from those that embody 

pedagogy of covering content to those emerging pedagogies which focus on exploration, collaboration and authentic learning experiences. Our children can 

also articulate their learning, having knowledge of what it is that they know and what it is that they need to know. Our students, acknowledge the importance 

of the Dispositions of a Learner and how these assist the learners to remain focus. 

 

The staff collaborated on the Professional Learning Days in January to develop St. Josephôs Learner Dispositions: 

Communicate 

Collaborate 

Engage 

Strive 

You will see and hear this language much more over the coming weeks, months and years.  Teachers will be explicitly unpacking for the learners what the 

Dispositions look like in the classroom. 

No longer is the teacher the font of all knowledgeðthe student becomes the focal point of the classroom with the teacher acting as a facilitator and co-

learner and a co-constructivist of knowledge. The student now shapes and drives the learning process hand in hand with the teacher, based on research driven 

learning and teaching. 

 

Our teaching spaces at St. Josephôs will become increasingly flexible with the hoped-for arrival of 

our new furniture and allow for collaboration, multi modal learning, supported by universal access 

to mobile technologies. Our children can virtually locate themselves in a classroom across the world 

through video conferencing. The school has access to wireless networking, on-line collaboration, 

blogs, etc. All learning can occur seamlessly both inside and outside the classroom.  

 

As educators, we know that life affords us no greater responsibility, no greater privilege than raising 

the next generation. Our parents know that they can volunteer in the classroom and thus witness 

themselves first-hand the magic that is occurring in our learning spaces as to how children learn 

today.  

 

Let us work together, to ensure that all children at St. Josephôs are receiving the best education 

within a beautiful environment characterized by our Benedictine values of Community, Partnership, Hospitality, Stewardship, Peace, Balance, Humility, 

Healing and Listening. 

 

PRAC STUDENT: 

 

Congratulations to Miss Anna Ulcoq for completing her final pre-service practicum experience today. Anna has been a valuable member of the St. Josephôs 

community in her four weeks in Year 1/2. Staff celebrated with Anna today and we hope she continues her volunteering in the community as she completes 

her studies.   

 

READ MORE IN MAY ï FAMILY READING MONTH 

 
 

òThe MORE that you READ,  

The MORE things you will KNOW.   

The MORE that you LEARN,   

  The more PLACES youõll GO!ó     

 Dr. Seuss   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Terese 



 

 

  
 

Welcome to another week! I hope all mums enjoyed a special day with their families on Sunday. Our 

thanks to the amazing parents and staff who assisted in providing the Motherõs Day Stall and raffle 

opportunities for our students. A special mention to Inge Oppermann and Jayne Evans who organised 

our Motherõs Day stall, to Mrs Lazaro and Mrs Roth for organising a beautiful assembly that 

celebrated our mums in style, to IGA, Ken Osborne and our local Guardian Chemist for the generous 

donations of gifts and to the many staff who assisted with putting together the raffles. This is a 

genuine feature of our community and one the students greatly enjoy and appreciate.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The celebration of the Sacraments, Reconciliation, Eucharist and Confirmation have always been a 

major highlight in each familiesõ path of nurturing their childõs faith and participation in the Catholic 

Church. Yet, what must not be forgotten is the core component, the Mass, as it is within this 

celebration that our Sacraments are generally received and acknowledged by the wider parish 

community. It generates for many parents and older siblings; happy memories of the major steps 

they took in their faith formation.  

We have three students, Isabella Roth, Angus Parr and Ella Smith  who are about to undertake the 

Sacrament of Confirmation. Confirmation is the sacrament whereby the child ôconfirmsõ the faith 

professed and the promises made at their baptism when they were an infant. We will celebrate this 

milestone of these students with Mass on Saturday 23, June . We wish to extend the welcome to 

our school community to join us for this special occasion and wish the students our blessing at this 

special time. On a similar note, we extend our blessings to Suzanne McGregor  who, this Sunday, will 

receive the sacrament of Confirmation.  

 
 

 



 

  

 
 

 

This week, Christian churches are celebrating the end of the Easter season with the feast of 

Pentecost this Sunday. At this time, we remember the story of the Spirit resting upon the 

apostles and the wonderful gifts of the Spirit they received. The Spiritõs gifts of courage, 

knowledge, understanding, wisdom, awe and wonder of God, reverence and right judgement are 

gifts that could certainly enrich our lives. Let us be open to receiving Godõs Spirit into our lives.  

 

This week, Yr 6 students have been working with Mrs Shephard and I in creating a school prayer. 

Their contributions, ideas and suggestions have been wonderful. We hope to present our staff,  

P & F and school board with a draft of our school prayer in the coming weeks.  

 

Yr 6 students will also be treated to a visit from Mini Vinnies this week. They will be participating 

in a half day (12 -3pm) leadership workshop designed to challenge their thoughts as a leader on 

social justice and the issues affecting their communities. This workshop is delivered by the St 

Vincent de Paul Society and will support their leadership journey at St Josephõs in 2018. 

 

On another note, Year 3 will lead us in a class liturgy this Thursday at 2:30pm . We hope you can 

join us!  

 

Sports News  
We have been fortunate enough to secure an athletics coach in the lead up to our carnival at the 

end of term. Angela is a qualified òLittle Athleticsó coach and comes from Gin Gin to deliver the 

Athletics program for the next three weeks. Students started this Monday in a fun -filled hour 

session, focusing on the technique of running. We would kindly ask that students are in sports 

uniform next Monday once again. Our Athletics Carnival is to be held on Friday, 22 June  and this 

will be held at the school this year.   

 

 
 

 

 
Keep Smiling, 

Bec 


